
Dear Parents and Carers, 

Thank you to everyone who supported our fundraising efforts for Comic
Relief – we’re pleased to share that we raised an impressive £134.76! Every
penny will go towards helping those in need, and we’re so grateful for your
generosity.
A huge thank you also to everyone who got involved with the ASDA cash
pot for schools scheme. With your support, we received over £400, which
we’re planning to use to enhance our outdoor play equipment for lunchtimes
and to support our gardening projects. Your continued support really does
make a big difference to our school community.

It was an absolute delight to see our Year 2 children sharing their learning
during their assembly this week. They amazed us with their knowledge
about different countries – such confidence and enthusiasm! Well done,
Year 2!
Please do keep reading this week’s newsletter – it’s full of celebrations,
useful information, and key dates to help you stay up to date with everything
happening in school.

Wishing you all a lovely weekend,

Best wishes,

Mrs Jenny Gascoigne
Executive Headteacher
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Mental Health and
Wellbeing 

Prioritising Your Wellbeing: Explore Our Mental Health & Wellbeing Page

Your mental health matters. That’s why have a dedicated Mental Health &
Wellbeing website page—a space designed to provide you with the support,
resources, and guidance you need.

On this page, you’ll find:
 ✔ Information about our mental health provision – Learn about the support
available to you.
 ✔ Helpful signposting links – Easily access trusted resources and services.
 ✔ Wellbeing tips & guidance – Small steps can make a big difference.

Whether you're looking for advice, professional support, or ways to take care of
your mental health, this page is here to help.

📍 Visit the Mental Health & Wellbeing Page by clicking on the image below: 

https://www.wrockwardinewoodinfant.org.uk/discover-our-school/about-us/mental-health-and-emotional-well-being


We couldn’t be prouder of our amazing Year 2 choir, who performed brilliantly at
Charlton School Theatre on Thursday evening. They joined children from other primary

schools across Telford and sang with such confidence, enthusiasm, and joy – it truly
was a delight to be part of the event.

Our children were the youngest there, and they rose to the occasion wonderfully! Their
performance was impressive, and their smiles lit up the stage. A huge well done to all

involved – you were fantastic ambassadors for our school.
Thank you to all the families who supported them – we’re so proud of each and every

one of them.

Telford Sings 



Year 1 visit to
Twycross Zoo

On Thursday, the children had a truly wonderful experience visiting Twycross Zoo.
They were full of excitement and curiosity as they explored the zoo and learned all

about wild animals and their habitats.
From observing majestic giraffes and playful monkeys to discovering how different
animals adapt to their environments, the day was filled with hands-on learning and

memorable moments. The children asked thoughtful questions, showed great
enthusiasm, and represented our school brilliantly throughout the trip.





Thank you for
supporting to keep our

playground safe 



Nursery Places Available 

🌟 Nursery Places Available for September 2025! 

Is your child turning 3 before 31st August 2025? We have 15-
hour and 30-hour nursery places available at Wrockwardine
Wood Infant School!
Give your child the best start in a nurturing and engaging
learning environment. Spaces are filling up fast, so don’t miss
out!
👉 Apply now: Click here to access the application form.
💡 Find out more about funded childcare options by visiting:
Childcare Choices
For more information, contact the school office—we’d love to
welcome your child to our school family! 😊

https://www.wrockwardinewoodinfant.org.uk/discover-our-school/joining-us/admissions
https://www.childcarechoices.gov.uk/


Family Hub services aim to make a positive difference to children, young
people and their families by providing the right help at the right time. Family

Hub Services are delivered through local centres where families can get free
information, guidance and support on infant feeding, mental health, healthy

lifestyles, parenting and many other services.
Click on the image to access the website. 

https://www.telfordfamilyhubs.co.uk/homepage
https://www.telfordfamilyhubs.co.uk/homepage
https://www.telfordfamilyhubs.co.uk/family-hub-locations


Miss Teale has been busy transforming a space in school into a
welcoming and comfortable room we are calling our Parent

Pod.
This is a dedicated area where parents and carers can come

for a friendly chat with a member of staff, such as our
SENDCo, Mrs McNamee, or our Learning Mentor, Miss Teale.

If you feel you would like to talk about parenting, SEND,
health, finances, behaviour, or anything else that’s on your

mind, please don’t hesitate to get in touch to make an
appointment.

We are here to listen, offer support where we can, and
signpost to other services when needed.

We hope the Parent Pod becomes a valuable space for our
school community.

Introducing Our
Parent Pod
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Useful Signposting

Please click on the images to access the websites. 

School Nurse

https://eric.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2022/08/eric-pottyLeaflet-2020-web.pdf
https://www.shropscommunityhealth.nhs.uk/school-nurses-telford
https://www.telfordfamilyhubs.co.uk/contact-us


 Spotlight on Learning
Assemblies 

Please confirm your attendance at your child’s year group
assembly  by clicking on the forms link by your child’s year

group. 2 places per child max. 

The assemblies are scheduled as follows:

📅Thursday 03 April 2025 at 10:10am 
Reception assembly (Chicks 1 and 2)

YR reply through link: https://forms.office.com/e/LwdgzfnjAy

We look forward to welcoming you and sharing the
children’s achievements with you.

Doors open at 10:00am 



The children selected to be part of celebration
assembly have gone the ‘extra mile’ this week to

meet our school expectations:

This Weeks
Celebrations 

We are kind
We work hard
We are honest

Well done everyone!

The Golden Lunchbox
winner this week

Chicks 2
At lunchtime, children can earn pom poms for showing positive behaviour

and following our school expectations. The class that collects the most
pom poms by the end of the week wins the Golden Lunchbox!

Inside the Golden Lunchbox is a special reward chosen by the winning
class – this could be 10 minutes of extra playtime, a football match on the

field, or another fun treat.
Well done to all the children who are making great choices and working

together to earn those pom poms – keep it up!



Attendance and
Punctuality

This Weeks attendance cup winners:

Chicks 1
98% attendance

 

Class Attendance 

The Nest 87%

Chicks 1 98%

Chicks 2 97%

Robins 92%

Wrens 96%

Swifts 83%

Swallows 93%



Easter Parade

🌸🐰 Easter Parade – Friday 11 April! 🎩🌼

We are excited to announce that our annual Easter Parade will
take place on the last day of term, Friday 11 April! 🎉
This beloved tradition brings our school community together, and
we encourage all children to get creative and design their own
Easter hat, cap, crown, headpiece, or headdress to wear during
the parade. It’s a wonderful opportunity for students to showcase
their festive and colourful creations!
Please note this will be for school only, there will be no Sharing
Assembly on this date - the last day of term.
📅 Date: Friday 11 April
 📍 Where: School Grounds
 🎨 What to bring: A homemade Easter hat, cap, crown,
headpiece, or headdress

There are lots of simple ideas online: 
https://www.bbc.co.uk/cbeebies/grownups/easy-easter-bonnet



 

The Friends of Wrockwardine
Wood Infant School and

Nursery



 

The Friends of Wrockwardine
Wood Infant School and

Nursery Dates



 

Family Learning 



 

Family Learning 



Date

01.04.25 Incredible Egg - duckling egg delivery 

03.04.25 Reception classes assembly (Chicks 1 and 2) 

03.04.25 Spring Term Progress Report Cards go home today 

W/C 07.04.25
Parent Teacher Consultations

Nursery Stay and Play 

08.04.25
Friends of Wrockwadine Wood (PTFA) 

Easter Bingo

11.04.25

Easter Bonnet Parade

Last day of Spring term 

28.04.25 PD Day

29.04.25 Children return after Easter Break

Key Dates 



Your Child’s Learning  
Click on the image below to access the class pages 

Other
Information 

Click on the image to access our
Facebook page

Term Dates 
Click on the image to access our website

https://www.wrockwardinewoodinfant.org.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/WrockwardinewoodInfant/?locale=en_GB
https://www.wrockwardinewoodinfant.org.uk/media/25776/term-dates-2024-2025.pdf


Online Safety

Click on the link below to access the
NSPCC advice page: 

Teaching Your Child about Internet & Online Safety | NSPCC

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/talking-child-online-safety/

